
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

  
School Newsletter 

Reminder – MacMillan Fundraiser – Friday 27th September – Mufti Day 
Please see notice board below 

Parking !! 
We are already receiving complaints from local residents about inconsiderate parking in the streets around the 

school.  One of our neighbours was also subject to abuse from a parent who spoke to her about a traffic 
problem. 

Please bring parking problems to my attention and I will notify the Traffic Enforcement Officer and the Police. 
 

Can I also remind parents that they should not drive onto the school premises at any time (unless they have 
been given an Access Permit), even if their child is late arriving or being picked up. 

Parentmail 
We have been informed by Parentmail that they are experiencing technical difficulties at the moment and we 
were unable to send last week’s newsletter, so apologies for this. Reception children will receive hard copies of 

all correspondence until the system error is fixed.  In the meantime please contact the school office if you 
require a copy of any letters etc. 

Next Week’s Diary Dates Next Week’s Dinner Menu 
 Mon 12:15-15.25 Guitar lessons 

 

Monday 
Jacket Potato or Rice, Cheese and baked beans or Beef/ 

Halal beef Chilli, Green Salad, Sweetcorn 
 

Tuesday 
Roast Chicken/Halal Chicken/Quorn Fillet, Roast Potatoes, 

Yorkshire Pudding, Carrots, Broccoli 
 

Wednesday 
Chicken or Veg Tomato Sauce,  Pasta, Garlic Bread, Diced 

Mixed Veg 
 

Thursday 
Cheese & Tomato Pizza, Herbie Diced Potatoes or plain 

wedges, Sweetcorn 
 

Friday 
Double Cod Fish Finger or Fish Star, Veggie Nuggets or 

Cheese & Onion Quiche, Chips, Baked Beans 
 

Dairy and Gluten Free Catered Free 
 

 13:30-16:30 Y3/4 Sports Development 
 15:30-16:30 KS2 Gymnastics 
 03:30-17:30 KS2 Golf 
 Tues 07:45-08:45 KS1 Football 
 13:00-15:20 Percussion lessons 
 13:15-14:15 Woodwind lessons 
 13:30-15:00 U-Strings lessons 
 15:30-16:30 KS2 Football 
 Wed 07:45-08:45 KS1 Multiskills 
 08:45-10:45 Brass lessons 
 09:00-12:10 Keyboard/Piano lessons 
 12:30-14:30 KS1 Racket Skills 
 Thurs 07:45-08:45 KS1 Gymnastics 
 13:00-15:45 Y5/6 Canoeing 
 15:30-16:30 KS2 Girls Football 
 15:30-16:30 KS2 Dance Club 
 15:30-17:00 Y5/6 Football Match v Blackthorn 
 Fri 07:45-08:45 KS1 Specialist Sports 
 13:30-16:00 Y5/6 Girls Tag Rugby      Last Week’s Attendance Heroes 

 15:30-16:30 KS2 Specialist Sports  
Diary Changes/Additions 

 

Y6 Health Screening scheduled for 25th September 
was cancelled.  The School Nurse will contact us 

soon with a rearranged date. 

VALUE OF THE MONTH:    CO-OPERATION 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Week Ending:  27th September 2019 

Contact us: 
www.boothvilleprimary.net 

head@boothville-pri.northants-ecl.gov.uk 
Twitter - @BoothvillePri 

School App available to download 
Tel: 01604 491545 

 

FANTASTIC   
Miss Cole’s Class ! 

Current overall school 
attendance is 95.35%  

OFSTED minimum expectation 
is 96% 

3BL 
100% 



 
 
 
 

SPORTS REPORT 
 

 
 

Well done to the Year 3/4 Basketball Teams that played at 
St Gregory’s on Wednesday. The children continued to 
develop their basketball skills in game sessions. It was 

lovely to see them improving their individual skill 
quickly, whilst also learning to play as a team. Awards 
went to Tyrese for his teamwork and Jessica for her 

effort and attitude. Our children who represented the 
school were, Tyrese, Aaron A, Jessica, Ellie S, Tia, 

Grace, Ralfs, Emmanuel, Jacob all from Year 4 and from 
Egor, Harry B, and Alfie from Year 3. 

 

We had a coach from The Saints come to our 
school. He spent the morning showing the children 

in Key Stage 1 some rugby tactics. The children 
were very excited to find out that the tag games 

they played were the same ones that the First Team 
play during their training sessions. A big thank you 

to Patrick for a fun morning! 
If your child enjoyed this taster session, they might 

like to join the school Rugby Club which takes 
place on a Wednesday before school. More details 

available from the school office. 
 

 

SAFEGUARDING Year 5 Spy Day 
 

 

This is a useful document if you are 
considering enrolling your child into 

additional activities outside of school. It 
provides you with advice and questions to 
ask regarding safeguarding arrangements 
when considering out of school activities: 

 
https://consult.education.gov.uk/regulatory

-framework-unit/out-of-school-settings-
voluntary-safeguarding-

code/supporting_documents/Safeguarding
%20questions%20for%20parents%20and

%20carersDraft%20guidance.pdf 

 

 

 

And finally. . . current House Points totals are:     
Dragon Phoenix Griffin Pegasus 

    

Year 6 Longtown Residential 
 

We had the most wonderful time at Longtown!   I was so proud of the children and how they bravely threw 
themselves into all the activities.  I’m sure they will remember this experience for the rest of their lives.   Well 

done to the Y6 children who worked on the Enterprise Project last week with the help of Miss Dixon, Mrs Lewin, Mrs 
Glenn and Miss Rahman. It sounds like you all had a lot of fun and the finished products were amazing. 

 

 
 
. 
 
 
 
 
 

1,538 1,119 867 1,364 

Last Wednesday, the children in Year Five 
experienced a Spy Day!  Following on from 

our focus on Alex Rider – Stormbreaker, the 
Year Five teachers wanted to give the 

children an experience to remember.  Our 
day involved many top secret missions 
including: a covert mission around the 
school site, a range of different code 

breaking activities and an opportunity to  
design their own spy gadget!  At the end of the day, each new 

recruit received a certificate stating that they have passed all the 
necessary requirements to become a real spy.  Congratulations 
agents!  Remember, everything that you’ve learnt must remain 

top secret . . .! 

https://consult.education.gov.uk/regulatory-framework-unit/out-of-school-settings-voluntary-safeguarding-code/supporting_documents/Safeguarding questions for parents and carersDraft guidance.pdf
https://consult.education.gov.uk/regulatory-framework-unit/out-of-school-settings-voluntary-safeguarding-code/supporting_documents/Safeguarding questions for parents and carersDraft guidance.pdf
https://consult.education.gov.uk/regulatory-framework-unit/out-of-school-settings-voluntary-safeguarding-code/supporting_documents/Safeguarding questions for parents and carersDraft guidance.pdf
https://consult.education.gov.uk/regulatory-framework-unit/out-of-school-settings-voluntary-safeguarding-code/supporting_documents/Safeguarding questions for parents and carersDraft guidance.pdf
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https://consult.education.gov.uk/regulatory-framework-unit/out-of-school-settings-voluntary-safeguarding-code/supporting_documents/Safeguarding questions for parents and carersDraft guidance.pdf


 
 
 
 
 

 

Year 6 Longtown Residential Photos 
 
 
 
 
 

                           
 

                                 
 

                   
 

                                 
Check out our Twitter feed - @BoothvillePri – and the Year 6 blog on our new website (when it 

goes live!) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



                                                                                                                      

           
    
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

                                                                                                                   
 
 

Ticket Price £9.50 per person 
Tickets can be purchased at  

www.pta-events.co.uk/blisworth 
This event is open to all 

All proceeds to Friends of Blisworth School 
Charity Number 1102144 

  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Families and friends are invited to 
come along to Boothville Primary 
School for Coffee/Tea and Cake 

on  
Friday 27th September 2019 

 

Come along for ‘Take Away’ Coffee/Tea and 
Cake/Biscuit between 8:30-9:15am 

 

Join us for Coffee & Cake between 2:00-4:00pm 
 

Order a boxed slice of cake/s for someone special 
(£1 per slice) 

 

Children may wear mufti – 50p donation please 
 

Raffle tickets will also be on sale 

LUNCHTIME SUPERVISOR 
VACANCIES 

 
We are looking to recruit 
2 Lunchtime Supervisors 

to work Monday to Friday 
covering lunchtime 

breaks.  If you would like 
further information please 

contact the Business 
Manager, Nicola 

Readhead, on 01604 
491545 


